Dear Families,

This year, upper school students and faculty will engage in a common summer read.  The key goals in selecting a single book for the upper school are to create a common experience and encourage students to take an active part in many opportunities we have available next year.  

The book students and faculty are reading this summer is The Immortal Life of Henrietta Lacks, by Rebecca Skloot.

Our ongoing engagement with The Immortal Life of Henrietta Lacks throughout the school year will dovetail nicely not only with Greenhills' own Diversity Day Conference but also with the University of Michigan's theme semester on race in 2013. Beginning in February, the UM Museum of Natural History will host an exhibit called "Understanding Race." This exhibit was developed by the American Anthropological Association and has been traveling the country for the past several years. It explores race in the United States through the lenses of history, human variation, and lived experience. Our goal is to have every Greenhills student attend the exhibit in order to provide them with more ways of thinking about racial diversity in the world in which we live. More information about the exhibit can be found at http://www.understandingrace.org/home.html.
The author, Rebecca Skloot, is visiting Ann Arbor on November 7 to speak at the Michigan Institute for Clinical & Health Research Fall Symposium. While we are unlikely to have her visit our campus, we will investigate what opportunities exist in conjunction with her visit. 

Students and faculty are expected to read the book this summer, and upon returning to school in the fall we will engage in discussions as an upper school and take advantage of the exciting opportunities taking place in Ann Arbor. I am including a link to Amazon if you wish to purchase the book from this site. Students do not need to bring a book to class, so feel free to purchase an e-book if you prefer.  
http://www.amazon.com/The-Immortal-Life-Henrietta-Lacks/dp/1400052181/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1338821349&sr=8-1
I look forward to discussing this book with your children in the fall and throughout the coming school year.

Have a wonderful summer,

Cathy Renaud
Head of Upper School

